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PROBLEM
A series of accidents coupled with cursory inspections across the state revealed several guardrail end sections were 
improperly installed with untested/unapproved components or components from other manufacturers, creating 
life-threatening hazards for motorists.

SOLUTION
To make roads safer, VDOT utilized PILLAR’s robust inspection crews to inspect and identify 20,000+ guardrail terminal end 
sections within a 9-month timeframe for compliance with manufacturer installation guidelines and materials.

APPROACH
The Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) 
services to support the Department’s Limited Scope Guardrail Maintenance Inspection Program. They engaged 

The program required inspection of every existing VDOT guardrail end treatment or terminal. PILLAR crews—consisting of 

Each inspection location was planned and assigned in advance and completed within predetermined timeframes. Each 
terminal inspection could take no longer than 15 minutes, in compliance with VDOT’
guidelines. Terminal locations that could not be safely inspected within the short duration were inspected at a later time 

Crews tracked all progress and recorded all details in the VDOT-developed mobile app including:
• Terminal Inspection Data Entry:

locations and attached supporting pictures and other required documentation.
•  crews recorded the completion of planned reviews

• Lessons Learned: Crews proactively communicated to VDOT inspection lessons learned, quality concerns, or other
potential issues to address problems quickly.
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